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Enjoy the views while you can
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I’ve just noticed the first impact from the compact, high density, city centered infill.  While the new Basin Street building between B and C Streets leaves much of the long view of Sonoma Mountain intact, the new affordable apartments on Washington near the Blvd will soon cut off much of that view. 

The strange thing about views is that you don’t usually, consciously, notice them until they’re gone.  Years ago, when Bank of America relocated its building from the Kentucky Street side of their lot to the Blvd side, I was surprised at how crowded downtown seemed to get.  Having only the parking lot near the Blvd gave downtown a feeling of open space. (Note to SPARC – how corners are used makes a big difference.)

It’s strange how urban open space is really nothing; there is literally nothing there.  But when that nothing is filled with something, all of a sudden you miss the nothing. The old mill parking lot was a nothing use. When the first Basin Street building was built, part of the view was lost. 

But we soon adapt.  Within months of the loss of a view, we can’t remember just what it looked like.  We accept the new obstacle as a normal part of the scene.  

In the case of urban areas that still have views however, the loss of those views should be a significant consideration in the approval of development.  Our recent Central Petaluma Specific Plan and our ongoing General Plan don’t really address this.  I’m guilty myself, as I didn’t notice it until the apartments on Washington started to rise.

Last week I praised what’s being done in Windsor without noticing whether or not any views were sacrificed.  You see, I didn’t know if there had been a view there or not and so it didn’t enter my mind.  There was no loss to me of what I didn’t know was or was not there before.

This has made me more aware of the present views down Washington, down Western, down B and down C Streets.  I want to preserve those long views and yet I realize any developer needs the density that building height will bring to provide the amenities we want from any new, infill development east of the river. 

Using the River House – as it was once called – a two story building on the east side of the turning basin as a guide, you can see how much of the view will be cut off by four story buildings.  As the turning basin becomes the relocated downtown center, we will also lose the views that make the turning basin a pleasant place.  

While I’ve focused on the easterly views, the westerly views will also disappear.  Going west on Washington Street, construction of multi story buildings in the vacant railroad area will cut off the view of the western hills.  Try to imagine the loss.

But it’s not just the loss of views that will occur.  The new view will be of continuous walls of brick or some other material.  What will the overall impression of Petaluma be?  Just another city of parallel streets, closed in by structures?

I don’t have any solutions and I’m fearful that I’m slipping into the environmentalist’s position of wanting to keep someone else’s land vacant so I can keep my favored view. I guess the loss of views is just part of the price we have to pay for high-density smart growth.

Writing this column makes me realize that, when we’re doing or creating something new, we don’t often notice what we’re undoing or destroying.  Progress has its price but we don’t get the bill until after the fact.      

